
Vol. 53, No. 9 KAJ NEWSLETTER Page 1 

 

 
 
 

 

  

June 29th, 23  ט׳ תמוז תשפ׳׳ג 

Volume 53 Number 9 

 

 

 

The KAJ Newsletter takes this opportunity to wish all the Kehilla’s members and friends a healthy and 

enjoyable summer. 

 

 

FROM THE RABBINATE: SHEMITA 5782 UPDATE 

Vegetables: 

All vegetables from Eretz Yisroel that were cut after Rosh HaShono may be purchased, and require the 

taking of Terumos uMaasros. However, those vegetables which were cut during the Shemita year (that is, 

before Rosh HaShono) remain אסור, forbidden, forever (איסור ספיחין). 

 

Since carrots and potatoes can have a long “shelf life,” it should be noted that those which were cut 

before Rosh HaShono remain אסור; only those which were cut after Rosh HaShono are allowed. Sweet 

potatoes from Eretz Yisroel are אסור until mid-July as they still are from the Shemita-year crop.  

 

Fruits labeled as coming from Eretz Yisroel continue to have Kedushas Shevi’is until further notice, 

including, for example, Jaffa grapefruits, clementines, and avocadoes which are currently being sold 

on the American market. Please note that the Jaffa grapefruits and clementines will be   אסור )הגיע זמן

 .by mid-July, and the avocadoes by the beginning of September הביעור(

 

Some fruits purchased may even be (הגיע זמן הביעור) אסור now, including Sharon fruits (persimmons), 

Jaffa pomelas, mangoes, pomegranates, olives, figs, and dried or fresh dates (unless bearing a 

reliable Hashgocho). 

 

Sabra fruits from Eretz Yisroel may be purchased; Terumos uMaasros must be taken. 

 

Canned Vegetables (for example, pickles, peppers, etc.) from Eretz Yisroel, without a reliable Shemita 

Hashgocho, are אסור since they are all from Shemita. 
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RAV DR. SHLOMO BREUER זצ׳׳ל 

The 6th of Av (this year, July 24th) marks the ninety-seventh Yahrzeit of Rav Dr. Shlomo Breuer, son-in-

law and successor of Rav Shamshon Raphael Hirsch. Born in Pilisvorosvar, Hungary, Rav Breuer learned 

under his maternal grandfather, Rav Shimon Wiener, as well as in Nitra, before joining the Pressburg 

Yeshiva then under the leadership of the Ksav Sofer, Rav Avrohom Shmuel Binyomin Sofer.  

 

Rav Breuer led the Frankfurt Kehilla from 1890 until his petiro in 1926. Rav Breuer strengthened and 

expanded what his father-in-law and predecessor, Rav Hirsch, had built up the Frankfurt Kehilla to be, 

most noticeably with the establishment, in 1893, of the Frankfurt Yeshiva, (Torah Lehranstalt). It was also 

during Rav Breuer’s Rabbonus that the imposing Friedberger Anlage Shul was built (pictured above right)  

Rav Breuer established the “Orthodoxer Rabbinerverband” and the “Orthodoxer Gemeindeverband,” to 

strengthen both his Kehilla as well as the other Kehillos of Germany and beyond. It was in this same vein 

that Rav Breuer played a major role in the founding of Agudath Israel, in 1912. Rav Breuer’s sermons, 

collected and redacted in Chochmo uMusar— recently republished in a revised, one volume format—as 

well as his Sefer Divrei Shlomo, all continue to be learned to this day.  

 יהי זכרו ברוך

RAV ELIYOHU GLUCKSMAN  

This coming 4th of Av will mark the nineteenth Yahrzeit of our unforgettable Dayan Eliyohu Dov 

Glucksman. Originally from Germany, Rav Glucksman, with the support of his wife, Rebbetzin Ruth 

Glucksman, had the rare opportunity to learn in the Kollel of the Chazon Ish זצ''ל, where he shared a 

bench with Rav Yaakov Yisroel Kanievsky, the Steipler Go’on זצ''ל. Rav Glucksman’s Seforim—Birkas 

HaShulchon (original frontispiece pictured following, right) and his Tziyunim on Shas—are well-known.  
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Rav Glucksman developed a unique teaching style that endeared him to hundreds of Talmidim and 

Talmidos. Rav Glucksman joined the Kehilla in the 1960’s not only as Dayan, but as Youth Director, a role 

which led to the decades of his teaching in both the Rika Breuer Teachers Seminary and our Beth Jacob 

high school. Rebbetzin Glucksman, too, taught in YRSRH, as a beloved sixth-grade Morah for many years. 

Even when Rav Glucksman, due to failing eyesight, stopped officially teaching, he still would address the 

classes on occasions such as the anniversary of Kristallnacht, until very close to his petiro.  

 יהי זכרו ברוך

RAV MOSHE YEHUDA JACOBOVITS זצ׳׳ל 

The Yahrzeit of Dayan Moshe Yehuda Jacobovits, the 29
th of Av, will fall this year on August 16th. Rav 

Jacobovits was born in 1890 in Lackenbach, one of the Sheva Kehillos. His father, Rav Shlomo Zalman 

Jacobovits, was the Dayan of the Kehilla there, a position Rav Moshe Yehuda’s maternal grandfather had 

also held. Rav Moshe Yehuda learned in Galanta, under Rav Yosef Tzvi Duschinski, and in Pressburg under 

Rav Akiva Sofer.  

Rav Jacobovits served as Rav in Köln for twenty years, until the Nazis’ rise to power and the impending 

Churbon Europe forced him to flee, first to Strasbourg, where he served as Rosh Yeshiva until the 

outbreak of World War II, then to various locations in France, and ultimately to Switzerland.  
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Through all of his travails, Rav Jacobovits drew those he met close to Torah. Under exceedingly difficult 

circumstances, he looked to care for the Tzorchei Tzibur of the place he was in, both in France and later 

in the D. P. camps, seeing to the baking of Matzo for Pesach, the making of Shoforos for Rosh HaShono, 

to Talmud Torah, the establishment of Shuls, and, in one instance, the construction of a Mikve. After the 

war, Rav Jacobovits established a Yeshiva in Lugano, Switzerland.  

When Rav Jacobovits arrived in Washington Heights in 1947, he was appointed Dayan and supported Rav 

Breuer in all facets of the young Kehilla, including, crucially, Kashrus, as well as taking over for Rav Breuer 

when the Rav was recuperating from a heart attack. Dayan Jacobovits was Niftar only three years later, 

in 1950, on Shabbos, the 29
th  of Av. Some twelve years after his petiro, his widow, Rebbetzin Hanna 

Jacobovits, and sons published some of his Kisvei Yad on Chumash, the Megillos, and the Hagada shel 

Pesach, under the title Zichron Moshe. An expanded edition has been reprinted by his family.  

 יהי זכרו ברוך

FROM OUR YESHIVA  

As many of our members are aware, Mrs. Hena Gottesman will be retiring from her position as Menaheles 

of the Bais Yaakov Middle School. At this time, the Kehilla and Yeshiva wish to express their Hakoras 

HaTov to Mrs. Gottesman, who held this position for the last nineteen years. Mrs. Gottesman oversaw 

the last three graduating classes of our girls’ high school, after which she pivoted to become the driving 

force behind the newly inaugurated Middle School division. Mrs. Gottesman initiated many new programs 

and helped make our alumnae known, to the high schools and seminaries they would then attend, as well-

prepared students with commendable Midos.  
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We wish Mrs. Gottesman much Hatzlocho in all her future endeavors, as well as good health and Nachas 

from her wonderful family.  

As the Yeshiva’s school year concluded, a special staff brunch was held in her honor on Friday, June 16/ 

27 Sivan. Mrs. Gottesman was presented with an honor book containing letters of Hakoras HaTov and 

well-wishes from alumnae and parents. Across the preschool, elementary, and middle school departments, 

YRSRH currently boasts at least eight teachers who are themselves alumnae and former talmidos of Mrs. 

Gottesman.  

 

On a personal note, this writer (a former Talmida as well) was witness this year to just a small part of the 

tremendous amount of Mrs. Gottesman's devotion and exactitude, as Mrs. Gottesman ensured that this 

year’s eight-grade yearbook, whose theme revolved around the Mesora (“She’al Avicha”), accurately 

portrayed Rav S.R. Hirsch and the Torah Im Derech Eretz legacy of our school. To commemorate Rav 

Hirsch’s Yahrzeit this past January, Mrs. Gottesman also accompanied the eighth-grade class on a very 

special visit with Mrs. Meta Bechhofer, daughter of Rav Dr. Joseph Breuer and a great-granddaughter of 

Rav Hirsch. 

The position of Menaheles will be filled by Mrs. Esti Rogin. An experienced educator who has taught in 

both Limudei Kodesh and general studies capacities, Mrs. Rogin has been the fourth-grade Morah and girls’ 

Mechaneches for the past few years.  Mrs. Rogin has strong connections with staff, parents, and students. 

We wish her much hatzlocho in her new position.  

GRADUATIONS  

Our Yeshiva celebrated the graduations of the Mesivta’s twelfth-grade seniors, the Bais Yaakov Middle 

School’s eighth-graders, and the Pre-Mesivta eighth-grade boys on, respectively,  the evenings of 

Tuesday, June 12/ 24 Sivon and Wednesday, June 14/ 25 Sivan, and on Sunday morning, June 18/ 29 

Sivon.  

The Mesivta graduates were first up, on Tuesday, in Mount Sinai Jewish Center’s ballroom. Those 

present heard from Rav Mantel; Rabbi Shraga Soloveitchik, the Mesivta’s Menahel; and Rabbi Ephraim 

Fischer, general studies principal of the Mesivta. Mr. Dovid Weinreb, father of graduate Betzalel 

Weinreb, addressed the graduates as Parent Representative. The Class Representatives to speak were 

Sruli Roth and Yehuda Lehrer, who both mentioned the growth they have experienced in their four 

years in the Yeshiva. 

This year’s  Bais Yaakov Middle School’s graduation was not only a farewell to the eighth-grade girls, but 

to their principal as well—Mrs. Hena Gottesman, who, as mentioned above,  is retiring after nineteen 

years in YRSRH.  Mr. Pinchas Katzenstein spoke in tribute to Mrs. Gottesman, after which Mrs. Judy 

Bechhofer presented her with a special, inscribed gift from Eretz Yisroel.  
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At the graduation, held in Mount Sinai’s ballroom, Rav Mantel spoke about how much more a child will 

accomplish when he or she believes in his or her capabilities. The Rav noted that he is looking forward to 

hearing much Nachas from the graduates. Mrs. Gottesman then spoke and told the students that while 

she won't be in school for visits, she would very much like to hear from them. Dr. Raphael Rosenbaum, 

father of graduate Miss Chana Rosenbaum, was the parent representative and spoke about Hakaras 

HaTov. This was followed by each graduate saying some words. 

The eighth-grade boys closed out the graduations the following Sunday morning, in Moller Hall. Those 

present heard from Rav Mantel, introduced by Rabbi Yehuda Moller, Menahel. The class representatives 

to speak were Akiva Axelrod and Dovid Chaim Koenigsberg. The boys’ rebbi, Rabbi Shlomo Zuckerman, 

also shared some thoughts, before Rabbi Moller and Rabbi Samuels distributed the diplomas. Rabbi Moller 

concluded the program, stressing the importance of the boys making their learning "their life".  
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Our heartiest Mazal Tov wishes to our graduates, as we wish them continued Hatzlocho in their studies, 

and all their endeavors. We extend the same wishes to the young women who graduated from twelfth 

grade this year, Misses Rivka Blank, Esther Brocha Ciner, and Brocha Lasdun. 

YESHIVAS RASHBI 

 

For some thirty-five years, Rav Meir Tzvi Bergman would use to join the Kehilla for the annual Shabbos 

of Chizuk. Although Rav Bergman is no longer able to travel to raise funds for Yeshivas Rashbi, he 

continues to shoulder the great burden of providing for 200 Kollel Avreichim. Rav Bergman is one of the 

preeminent Gedolei Hador in Eretz Yisroel and maintains an interest in our Kehilla, as our members who 

maintain a kesher with him will attest. Our members’ continued support is much appreciated. An email 

on this subject has been sent to all members. 

  

Checks should be made payable to "American Friends of Yeshivas Rashbi" and given Mr. Ben Ettlinger, 

Rabbi Dr. Johny Hellmann, or Rabbi Binyomin Klugmann. Checks may also be mailed to Rabbi Dr. 

Hellmann at 24 Bennett Ave, Apt 66A, New York, NY 10033. You may also donate online using the 

following link:   

  https://bevelpayment.com/pay/yeshivas-rashbi/ 

A JOYFUL CHANGE IN VENUE 

As pictured below, the KAJ Daf Yomi chabura’s Monday night shiur this past week was held al fresco, at 

the Valley Terrace in Monsey, New York, following the Chuppa of Yisroel and Shira Sussman’s Chasuna.  

 

https://bevelpayment.com/pay/yeshivas-rashbi/
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A NOTE FROM THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES: SHABBOS CHIZUK 

 

This year, with an increasing number of personal Simchos, BH, as well as various communal and other 

commitments, we were unable to schedule our regular Shabbos Chizuk at this time. However, the Board 

has decided to plan a Winter Shabbos Chizuk which, we anticipate, will become a new popular annual 

addition to our Kehilla calendar to supplement the popular “End-of-Season” Shabbos Chizuk which IYH 

will resume next year. 

NEWS FROM THE YESHIVA 

Middle School 

On a very important and practical note, the eighth grade boys incorporated a CPR training session into 

their weekly health and wellness class this past semester.  

 

Elementary School 

Several classes recently enjoyed some fun trips with their Rebbeim: Rabbi Avrohom Hoffman’s first grade, 

Rabbi Mordechai Wiener’s second grade, and Rabbi Shimon M. Margaliot’s third-grade boys recently 

enjoyed a trip to the Bronx Zoo, while Rabbi Yehudah Perlman’s fourth-grade boys went bowling (all 

pictured on the following page). 
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The following week, Rabbi Avrohom Hoffman’s Mishmor talmidim, in grades four through eight, enjoyed 

an afternoon-into-evening trip including a Siyum as well as some high-flying fun activities. 

 

SHOVUOS FLOWERS  

The following names were accidentally left out of the list—published in the previous issue of the KAJN— 

of those who helped defray the cost of the Shovuos flowers. We thank everyone who participated. 

Mr. and Mrs. Alan Ettlinger 

Mr. and Mrs. David Hoff 

 

MONTHLY CALENDAR 

 

Thanks to the initiative of Rabbi Yisroel Strauss (and the wonders of Shul Cloud technology), the Kehilla 

is pleased to have resumed the publication of a monthly calendar including Zemanim, upcoming events,  

and other pertinent information. The June calendar was emailed to all members; the July calendar is 

herewith attached. 

 

 

SHIURIM NOTICES 

 

Sunday Night Mishno Beruro Shiur 

 

Rav Mantel’s Sunday evening Shiur in Mishno Beruro takes place in Shul after Mincha-Maariv.  
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Tuesday Night Minchas Chinuch Shiur 

 

Rav Mantel’s Tuesday evening Minchas Chinuch Shiur takes place 45 minutes before Maariv BeZmano, in 

Shul.  

 

 

Tuesday Morning Ladies נ''ך Shiur 

 

Rebbetzin Mantel’s Shiur was mesayeim Sefer Iyov. The Shiur will IYH resume after the summer at a 

time, place, and with a subject to be decided. 

 

Sisterhood פרשת השבוע Shiurim 

 

The Shiurim take place on Shabbos afternoons in the Sonn Beis Medrash (beneath Shul) at 5:30 during 

the month of July.  

 

July  1  Chukas-Bolok   Mrs. Devorah Strauch 

July 8  Pinechos   Miss Leiba Winter 

July 15  Mattos-Massei   Rabbi Avrohom Gordimer 

July 22  Devorim (Chazon)  Rabbi Avrohom Hoffman 

July 29  VoEschanan (Nachamu)  Mrs. Sarah Herbsman 

 

 

 

 

SOCIAL REGISTER 

 

Our very best wishes to Mrs. Brendle Lasdun on the birth of a granddaughter. Mazel Tov to the parents, 

Yaakov Mordechai and Ashira Lasdun, and the great-grandparents, Mrs. Margot Lasdun and Mr. 

and Mrs. Ismar Berlinger. 

 

Heartiest Mazel Tov to Rabbi and Mrs. Rafael and Tzipora Bachrach on the birth of a son. Best 

wishes to the grandparents, Dr. and Mrs. Steven Bachrach and Mr. and Mrs. Jay Taffel. 

 
Our very best wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Avi Tannenbaum on the birth of a grandson. The delighted 

parents are Rabbi and Mrs. Elli Tannenbaum of Jackson, NJ.  

Mazel Tov to Rabbi and Mrs. Raphael and Julia Weis on the recent marriage of their grandson, Mr. 

Nosson Boruch Halbertal, to Miss Adina Stern of Toronto. Best wishes to the parents of the 

chosson, Rabbi and Mrs. Yaron and Chavy Halbertal. 

Our very best wishes to Mrs. Ruthie Hirsch on the birth of a grandson. The delighted parents are 

Aaron and Yosefa Kaminas. Best wishes to the other grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Sion Kaminas. 

 

Mazel Tov to Ruth and Samuel Stern on the forthcoming marriage of their granddaughter, Miss Abby 

Lowensteiner to Mr. Mikey Nadritch of Teaneck, New Jersey. Our very best to the parents, Michelle 

and Adam Lowensteiner and Sue and Brett Nadritch. 

 



Vol. 53, No. 9 KAJ NEWSLETTER Page 13 

 

 

 

 
 

Mazel tov to Mr. and Mrs. Eliyahu Goldwasser on the bar mitzvah of their son Moshe. Best wishes 

to the grandparents,  Mr. and Mrs. Ben Ettlinger. 

 

Mazel Tov to Mr. and Mrs. Dovid and Trudy Wiener on the engagement of their son Moshe Tzvi 

to Miss Yocheved Bak of Lakewood.  

 

Heartiest Mazel Tov to Dr. and Mrs. Yosef Adler and Mrs. Miriam Nussbaum on the engagement of 

their grandson Mr. Yehuda Adler to Miss Sora Schachter.  Best wishes to the parents, Rabbi Aryeh 

and Dr. Keri Adler of Atlanta and Rabbi and Mrs. Yosef Aryeh Schachter, and the 

grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Yossi Green and Rabbi and Mrs. Herschel Schachter. 

 

Our best wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Victor Sussman on the recent marriage of their son, Yisroel, to 

Miss Shira Baum. Mazel Tov as well to the parents of the Kallo, Mr. and Mrs. Shimshon Baum. 

 
Mazel Tov to Rabbi and Mrs. Kalman Strauss on the Bar Mitzvah of their son Aharon on Parashas 

Eikev. Best wishes to the grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. Sidney Strauss and Mr. and Mrs. Moshe 

Schlusselberg. 
 

Our very best wishes to Norbert and Dorothy Strauss on the marriage of their great-granddaughter, 

Miss Racheli Perl, to Mr. Benny Jacobs. 

 
Mazel Tov to Mr. and Mrs. David Hoff on the engagement of their granddaughter, Miss Avigail 

Grobman, to Mr. Yosef Peretz. Best wishes to the parents, Mr. and Mrs. Ari Grobman and Mr. 

and Mrs. Ari Peretz, the grandparents, Dr. and Mrs. Alex Grobman, and the great-grandparents, 

Mr. and Mrs. Yitzchok Peretz. 

 
Heartiest Mazel Tov to Dr. Avi Lasdun and Mrs. Margot Lasdun on the birth of a grandson and great-

grandson. The delighted parents are Eitan and Tzippora Kuperberg. 

 

Best Mazel Tov wishes to Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan Simons on the birth of a granddaughter. The happy 

parents are Nesanel and Penina Simons. 
 
We are delighted to wish Mazel Tov to Rabbi and Mrs. Avrohom Hoffman and Mrs. Margot Lasdun 

on the birth of a grandson and great-grandson. Best wishes to the delighted parents, Eli and Baila 

Hoffman, and the other grandparents, Rabbi and Mrs. Mordechai Senderovits 

 

Best wishes to Rabbi and Mrs. Moshe and Chaya (Nussbaum) Kosower on the engagement of their 

grandson, Mr. Zorach Tzvi Freedman to Miss Leahle Shatz. Mazel tov to the parents, Mr. and Mrs. 

Michael and Merla Freedman and Rabbi and Mrs. Yehuda and Dasi Schatz.  

 

Mazel tov to Linda and Steven Rothschild on the marriage of their granddaughter Jordanna 

Rothschild, daughter of Shani and Doug Rothschild of Bergenfield, to Abraham Goldman, son of 

Beth and Mark Goldman of Great Neck. 

 

Mazel Tov to David and Joclyn Stern on the wedding of their granddaughter Miss Esti Schreiber to 

Mr. Coby Stopnicki. 
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From the Kehilla 
 

Rabbi Yossie Krieger (131 Bennett Avenue) mourns the passing of his sister, Mrs. Yehudis Burstein. 

 
 זכרונה לברכה 

 

GEMILLUS CHASSODIM & FREE LOAN FUND 
 

Zum Andenken an Frau Rabbiner Rika Breuer, o.h. (Tamuz)    86.70 

Mrs. Judy Bechhofer in memory of her parents, grandparents, uncle, and aunt:   180.00 

 לז"נ משולם בן קלונימוס ה"יד

 לז"נ בריינדל בן דוד ה"יד 

 לז"נ נפתלי בן שמואל ה"יד 

 לז"נ אסתר בת יצחק ה"יד

 לז"נ יצחק בן נפתלי ה"יד

 ל"זנ בתלא בת נפתלי ה"יד

 לז"נ  הח' אריה בן משולם    

 לז׳׳נ מיילא מרים בת נפתלי  
 

ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• Whenever Maariv is recited before nightfall, as it is in Shul on Friday evenings and the first Maariv on 

weekdays, one is obligated to repeat the three Parashiyos of Shema after night.  

• Mincha Gedola Sunday-Thursday: 1:45 PM  June 25th – August 24th.  Please note that Mincha 

Mon.-Thu. takes place in the Sonn Beis Medrash beneath Shul.  Mincha Gedola on Sundays, on 

July 4th, on the 17th of Tammuz (July 6), and on Tisha BeAv will take place in Shul. 

• The Rav’s Tisha BeAv lecture will take place on Wednesday evening, July 19th in 90 Bennett, 

at 7:40 PM, following Mincha-Maariv. 
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 ב׳׳ה

 
With gratitude to Hashem, my immediate family and I would like to thank Rav Mantel, Shlita, as well as 

the members of KAJ, my family and my friends, for all their Tefillos, assistance and encouragement, etc. 

during my hospitalization during most of Pesach and subsequently my recuperation at home. 

Sidney Strauss 

 

 

 

PHOTO CREDITS 
 

We thank Mr. Samson Bechhofer, Rabbi Avrohom Hoffman, Mr. Pinchas Katzenstein, Rabbi Yehudah 

Perlman, Mrs. Yael Axelrod,  and YRSRH for the photographs featured in this issue of the KAJN. 

 

 
Free: New, unused table pads for an 8-foot dining room table. Oval ends. $550 value. 

Factory sent the wrong ones and did not want them back. 
Call Ettlinger 212-927-1267 
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We are pleased to announce the publication of a new edition of 

Chochmo U'Mussar by Rav Dr. Salomon Breuer 

Feldheim Publishers 

 

Rav Breuer (1850-1926) was a talmid of the Ksav Sofer and successor to his father-in-law, Rav Samson 

Raphael Hirsch, as Rav of the Frankfurt Kehilla, known as Adas Yeshurun.  He was founder and Rosh 

Yeshiva of the Frankfurt Yeshiva. Rav Breuer preserved in written form his Shabbos and Yom Tov shul 

sermons, which were built on original interpretations of various Midrashic sources, and included moving 

inspirational messages and timeless lessons for our people.  Rav Breuer’s sermons are a rich source of 

wisdom and exhortation --- Chochmo u’Mussar. 

 
 
Originally published as separate volumes in German (1930-1936) and In English (1972-1977), this 

thoroughly revised 624-page volume presents Rav Breuer's profound and intricate expositions in a clear, 

modern idiom and is a welcome addition to the study of the weekly parshah. Copies may be obtained at 

a discounted price of $25/volume through the office of K'hal Adath Jeshurun. 

Orders can be made online at https://www.kajinc.org/form/Chochmo%20U'Mussar.html 

 

Feldheim Publishers is pleased to announce the publication of the fourth volume of the Hebrew Collected 

Writings of Rav S.R. Hirsch, Jewish Education. Rabbi Yirmeyahu Kaganoff is the translator and Rabbi 

Yochanan Lombard is the redactor, both of Yerushalayim. Copies are available through the Kehilla office 

at $24 per volume. 

 

https://www.kajinc.org/form/Chochmo%20U'Mussar.html
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The Books of Ezra and Nechemiah with Translation and Commentary by Rav Dr. Raphael Breuer is now 

available. This 479-page volume is published by Feldheim Publishers. 

Orders may be had for $20/volume, including shipping. 

 

 

 
 

If you order using this link the Kehilla will receive a percentage of the profits 

https://www.artscroll.com/linker/KHALADATH/ASIN/NOC2H 
 

https://www.artscroll.com/linker/KHALADATH/ASIN/NOC2H
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From the Memorbook of our Kehilla 
 

 TAMUZ 

1 Hermann Schoenfaerber-

Kitzingen 

1 Selma Stern-NY 

2 Julius Buxbaum-

Weissenfels-Haifa 

2 Regina Bamberger-

Wiesenfeld 

2 Betty Isaak-Ffm 

2 David Lehmann-Fuerth 

2 Aron Hanauer-Karlsruhe 

2 Leopold Wallerstein-Ffm 

2 Friedrich Benjamin Meyer-

Gelsenkirchen 

2 Meier F. Sitzman-Detroit, 

Mich. 

3 Else Kahn-NY 

3 Bertha Strauss-Johannesburg 

3 Fanny Goldschmiedt-

Zehlem 

3 Jettchen Schoenfaerber-

Kitzingen 

3 Blanka Fellner-NY 

4 Siegmund Bender-NY 

4 Hermann Adler-Ffm 

4 David Adler-NY 

4 Benjamin Oelbaum-

Providence 

4 Lore Weglein-NY 

5 Joseph  Schuler-Ffm 

5 Ch. Singer-NY 

5 Fritz Lowenthal-NY 

5 Emma Joseph-NY 

5 Richard Stern-Ffm-NY 

6 Lina Hirsch-NY 

6 Noah Ascher-Ffm 

7 Wilhelm Edinger-Ffm 

9 Alfred Friedmann-Ffm 

9 Lydia Friedmann-Rosenthal-

Ffm 

10 Prof. A. Sulzbach-Ffm 

10 Gustav Lauber-KitzingenNY 

10 Jakob Goldschmidt-

Gelnhausen 

10 Jennie R. Basker-NY 

11 Hannah Friedmann-

Rothstein-Nuernberg 

11 Chaim Goldberger-Israel 

11 Lina Loebenberg-NY 

12 Rosa Rosenthal-Ffm 

12 Martin Moser-NY 

13 Flora Saenger-NY 

13 T. Meyer-Freiburg 

13 Jacob Wolf-Beisingen 

13 Bertha Sichel-Berlin-NY 

14 Semi Moeller-Hamburg 

14 Simon Schloss-Wuerzburg 

14 Klara Schloss-Wuerzburg 

14 Blanca Lehmann-Fuerth-NY 

14 Helen Leah Baum-

Cleveland-NY 

15  Louis Ellenberg-NY 

15 Joseph Offenbacher-NY 

16 Martin Stern-NY 

16 Leo Blattner-NY 

17 Ivan Moeller-NY 

17 Abraham Bamberger-

Wiesenfeld 

17 Frieda Kahn-Hadamar 

17 Jacob Pless-Ffm 

17 Joseph Kirchheimer-NY 

17 Max Guttman-Creglingen-

Stuttgart 

17 Adolf David-Reichelsheim 

17 Martha David-Reichelsheim 

17 Joseph Katzenstein-

Theresienstadt 

17 Moses & Miriam 

Schenkolewski 

17 Klara Schenkolewski-

Hamburg 

17 Malchen Stern-Bruekenau 

18 Karoly Goldberger-

Budapest-NY 

18 Thea Hirsch-NY 

18 Karoline Strauss-Ffm-

Chicago 

18 Walter Luss-NY 

19 Frieda Berju-Stait-Berlin-

Bournemouth 

19 Adolf Kapp-Mainz 

19 Moses Oppenheim-

Nentershausen 

20 Isidor Heinemann-Fuerth 

20 Jenny Sulzbach-Ffm 

20 Bernhard Strauss-Ffm 

21 Henny Philipps-NY 

21 Leopold Kahn-NY 

21 Lina Polian-Ffm 

22 Selig Seligmann-Koeln 

22 Mathilde Goldberger-NY 

22 Sophie Wilhelmina 

Salomon-Prins-Amsterdam-

NY 

23 Irma Bender-NY 

24 Gutta Zimmer-NY 

24 Abraham Gruenebaum-

Bruekenau-Ffm 

24 Sidney S. Baumann-NY 

24 Fanny Loewenthal-Bad 

Kissingen 

25 Jacob Adler-NY 

25 Rosa Dinkel-Koeln 

25 Leo Lomner-NY 

25 Sally Plaut-NY 

26 Moses Sondheimer-Ffm-NY 

26 Frieda Neuhaus-NY 

28 Ester Weis-NY 

29 Dr. Albert Sondheimer-NY 

29 Julchen Goldschmidt-Fulda-

Riga 

29 Leopold Goldschmidt-Fulda 

29 Dora Berlinger-NY 

 Juliane Nussbaum-NY 
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From the Memorbook of our Kehilla 
 AV 

1 Raphael N. Levi-NY 

1 Gisela Feuchtwanger-Bad 

Kissingen-NY-Philadelphia 

3 Hirsch Hanauer-Adelsheim 

3 Sophie Gruenebaum-NY 

4 Heinrich Lindner-

Donaueschingen 

4 Gella Moller-NY 

4 Rav Eliyahu Glucksman-NY 

5 Erich Klibansky-Cologne 

5 Nettchen Jonas-Gladenbach 

5 Moritz Klugmann-NY 

5 Oskar Hahn-NY 

5 Sophie Gutmann-NY 

6 Rav Dr. Salomon Breuer-

Ffm 

6 Alfred Klugmann-NY 

6 Bella Strauss-Burghaun-

Lohr 

6 Berta Wallheimer-Aurich 

6 Yehuda Moshe Yosef 

Katzenstein 

7 Henry Hoechstaedter-

Noerdlingen 

7 Michael Loewy-Kuestrin-

NY 

8 Manus Katzenstein-

Frankenau 

8 Alice Lehmann-NY 

8 Edward Apfel-NY 

8 Harry Levi-NY 

8 Richard Neumann-Brooklyn 

8 Bettina Sonn-NY 

9 Karoline Sulzbach-Ffm-

Amsterdam 

  

9 Leo & Lothar Blumenthal-

Fulda-Auschwitz 

9 Julius David-NY 

9 Hannchen Hahn-NY 

10 Michael Eisemann-Ffm 

10 Sophie Gutmann-Ellingen 

10 Karoline Bier-Koeln 

10 Herman Bier-Koeln 

10 Jakob Mayer-Nauheim 

10 Leopold Oppenheimer-NY 

10 Dorothy Victor, nee Spiro-

Ffm-NY 

10 Joseph Kaufmann-

Meckesheim-Dusseldorf 

11 Aron Adler-Niedenstein 

11 Rosle Goldschmidt-Ffm 

11 Gida Suessfeld-NY 

12 S. M. Schwarzschild-

Brooklyn 

13 Joseph Alexander-

Vallendaar 

13 Louise Strauss-NY 

14 Herbert Freudenberger-NY 

14 Leon Wohlfarth-NY 

14 Helen Hellmann-NY 

15 Fanny Salomon-Ffm 

15 Gittel Sonder-Munich-NY 

15 Leopold Loeb-Ffm 

15 Max Baer-NY 

16 Martha Nussbaum-NY 

16 Karoline Schwab-

Kleinsteinach 

16 Isidor Weissmann-NY-Bnei 

Brak 

16 Sally Goldschmidt-Ffm 

16 Arthur von Halle-Hamburg-

NY 

18 Salomon Stern-

Voelkersleier-NY 

19 Lina Hanauer-Karlsruhe 

19 Benno Schueler-Ffm-Berlin-

La Paz-Lima 

20 Josef Schuster-NY 

21 Sophie Lauber-Kitzingen-

NY 

21 Wolf Kruskal-Ffm 

21 Netti Rothschild-NY 

21 Hermann Feldheim-NY 

21 Henry E. Wechsler-NY 

22 Arthur Neu-NY 

22 Margarete Sondheimer-NY 

22 Regina Baer-NY 

22 Meir Nussbaum-Fulda-

Jerusalem 

22 Martha Kahn-NY 

23 Moses Baumann-

Gemuenden 

26 S. H. Katzenstein, NY 

26 Paula Joseph-NY 

27 Mildred Philipps-NY 

27 Regina Vorchheimer-

Thuengen 

28 Eugenie Eschwege-NY 

28 Joseph Muhlgay-Brooklyn 

29 Rosa Strauss-Ffm 

29 Gella Ettlinger-Fuerth 

29 Rabbi M. J. Jacobovitz-NY 

29 Rabbi Semi Plaut-NY 

29 Levi Spier-Bad Schwalbach 

30 Reline Eisemann-Ffm 

30 Dr. Wolf Berlowitz 

30 Sarah Heckscher-Hamburg 
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SHAATNEZ 

 

Shaatnez (wool and linen) is often found in garments bought even from a reliable Jewish clothing store. 

Therefore, it is forbidden to wear any man’s, woman’s or child’s garment that contains wool or linen until 

it has been determined not to contain shaatnez. 

 
__________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________________  

Chevra Kadisha 

 

When the services of the Chevra Kadisha are required - Bar Minon - kindly contact any of the following 

immediately: 

 

OFFICE OF THE CONGREGATION 

1-212-923-3582 

LEON GERSTLE —100 Bennett Avenue 

Cell: 917-733-3639 

PINCHAS KATZENSTEIN —100 Bennett 

201-399-4494 

 

All levaya arrangements must be made verbally with the Chevra Kadisha or the Kehilla office. Family 

members should not contact the Plaza Jewish Community Chapel. To avoid mix-ups, the Chevra Kadisha 

will communicate with the Plaza Jewish Community Chapel regarding levaya arrangements. 

______________________________________________________________________________ 
 

CONTACT INFORMATION 

 

Synagogue, 85-93 Bennett Avenue, New York, NY 10033 

Office: 700 W. 186 Street  212-923-3582  OR 212-923-5936  

Fax 212-781-4275 Email office@kajinc.org  Kehilla Maintenance maintenance@kajinc.org 

 

Rav Yisroel Mantel (Study) 212-781-1345     

Rav Jacob Posen  732-905-0726 

Rav Chaim Kohn 718252-3343 Email: rabbikohn@gmail.com. 

Rabbi Moses Edelstein 845-425-9089, Fax 845-356-2938, Email: kashrus@kajinc.org 

Mikveh - 4351 Broadway 212 -923-1100  

Mr. Victor Sussman  212-568-2867  

Yeshiva Executive Office 212-568-6250 Yeshiva Office 212-568-6200 Mesivta Office 212-781-3399  

Jewish Community Council 212-568-5450   

Moriah Senior Center 212-923-5715  www.moriahseniorcenter.org 

 

HATZOLOH: 1-212-230-1000 or 1-212-387-1750 

mailto:office@kajinc.org
mailto:maintenance@kajinc.org
http://www.moriahseniorcenter.org/

